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PATERSON HOUSING AUTHORITY
  PATERSON, NEW JERSEY
  MONDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2015

   COMMENCING AT 6:21 P.M.
          REGULAR MEETING

THERE BEING PRESENT:
REV. MICHAEL McDUFFIE, CHAIRPERSON
REV./DR. DOUGLAS L. MAVEN, VICE-CHAIRPERSON
PETER RENDINA, COMMISSIONER
BRENT C. NATION, COMMISSIONER

ALSO PRESENT:
IRMA GORHAM

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
DALE JONES

ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
VANESSA SIFFORD, PROGRAM DEVELOPMENT SPECIALIST

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & GRANTS
TERI DIAS 

DEPARTMENT OF MODERNIZATION & DEVELOPMENT
ORTHNEIL PALMER 

PERSONNEL ASSISTANT 
LYNETTE WARREN 

RECORDING SECRETARY
DELINDA HOLMES

ASST. PURCHASING AGENT
GWENDOLYN MORRISON LONG, DIRECTOR

DEPARTMENT OF LEASING & OCCUPANCY 
  KIM O. FURBACHER, C.C.R., R.M.R.

 P.O. BOX 213
        ROCHELLE PARK, NEW JERSEY 07662-0213
                (201) 226-9218
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A P P E A R A N C E S:
ROGUT McCARTHY TROY, LLC
BY:  PATRICE HEW, ESQ. 
COUNSEL FOR THE PATERSON HOUSING AUTHORITY

M A N A G E R S   P R E S E N T:
 
THERESA MIMS, COMPLIANCE OFFICER    
IAEISA MONDESIR, PROPERTY MANAGER
CLARA CANTY, PROPERTY MANAGER 
ALBERTA BOULWARE, PROPERTY MANAGER 

KIM O. FURBACHER, C.C.R., R.M.R.  
P.O. BOX 213

       ROCHELLE PARK, NEW JERSEY 07662-0213
               (201) 226-9218
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                   I N D E X
      PAGE

DEPARTMENT OF MODERNIZATION & DEVELOPMENT         
Bids/Contracts (2)
1. 2015 CFP Budget Revision No. 2 20
2. Change Order No. 2 - Bathroom Upgrading

At NJ21-6-1 Nathan Barnert & NJ21-6-2
Dr. Andrew McBride - Time Extension 20

3. 2015 Award - RFP for Advisor and Financial
Consultant Services - NW Financial Group 20

Operations (2)
1. Approve PHA Entrepreneur & Small 

Business Incubator Program (PHAESBIP) 20
2. Approve June Bryant, Section III

Coordinator to attend Entrepreneur 360
Conference in NYC 20  

DEPARTMENT OF LEASING & OCCUPANCY
Bids/Contracts (0)

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & GRANTS
Bids/Contracts (1)
1. Approve Contract Award for After-School

Program for Riverside Terrace Dev.
(NJ21-1) and Sojourner Douglass Homes
(NJ21-12) WITHDRAWN

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION
Bids/Contracts (2)
1. Upgrade of Verizon Wireless Cellphone - 

Communication for Support Staff 20
2. Formal Inspection and Testing for

Possible Mold Remediation at the
Central Office 20

Operations (8) 
1. Retroactive Approval for Emergency Water

Main Repairs 20
2. City of Paterson, Authorization to use

office space at NJ21-10, Gordon Canfield
Plaza 2015/2016 20

3. Interagency Agreement - HACP & City of
Paterson, Dept. Of Community Development 20 
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                   I N D E X
      PAGE

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION (cont'd) 
4. Approval of CBA AFSCME Local 3880 

FYE 3/31/16 COLA 20
5. Approval of PHA Non-Union Staff - 

FYE 3/31/16 COLA 20
6. Approve - Property Manager Iaeisa 

Mondesir to attend the NJHMFA Tax Credit
Certification Training Course and Exam 
in Trenton, NJ 20

7. Approve D. Jones and O. Palmer to 
attend HAI Group December Mtg -
Miami, FL 20 

8. BILLS - PAYMENT FOR AUGUST 2015,
CC/OB - 2015/2016 20

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Operations(5)
1. Approve Executive Director to Attend

CLPHA Conference, Washington, D.C. WITHDRAWN
2. Approve Executive Director to Attend the

Leadership & Management Skills for
Women Training 20

3. Approve Commissioner Peter Rendina to
Attend 2015 NAHRO Conference 
& Exhibition WITHDRAWN

4. Approve Board of Commissioners, Exe. 
Director & Asst. Exe. Director to
Attend the 2015 Governor's Conference 20  

5. Approve Commissioner Peter Rendina to 
attend the CLPHA Conference, 
Washington, D.C. 20

HEARING OF THE GENERAL PUBLIC
NAME PAGE
Michelle Tobias 6
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CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Motion to open 
up?  

COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Motion to open.
COMMISSIONER NATION:  Second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call.
(At this point in the proceeding roll 

call is taken with Commissioners Nation, Rendina, 
Vice-Chairperson Maven, and Chairperson McDuffie 
present, with Commissioners Bonds, Diaz, and Ramirez 
absent.)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Can I get a 
motion to approve just the minutes of September and 
October?  

COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  I got a motion 
to approve both of those. 

VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  Second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  It's July and 

August minutes. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Yes. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Commissioner 

Rendina -- 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Yes, motion. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  -- were you 

here?  
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COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  I don't know.  
COMMISSIONER NATION:  I second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call.
(At this point in the proceeding roll 

call is taken and the motion is passed by a vote of 
four in favor, with Commissioners Bonds, Diaz, and 
Ramirez absent.)
HEARING OF THE GENERAL PUBLIC:  

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  We open the 
public portion of the meeting.  We ask that you step 
forward, state your name, address and your situation.

You have three minutes. 
MS. TOBIAS:  Michelle Tobias, 52 Godwin 

Street in Paterson.  
My situation is housing.  I moved in 52 

Godwin July 31st.  And July 31st, it was supposed to 
have been inspected by Nigel.  

Evidently it wasn't inspected by any -- 
sorry, I'll take that back, it was inspected by 
Nigel, but Nigel passed an apartment that shouldn't 
have been passed.  

When I proceeded into that unit at 52 
Godwin, there was no refrigerator, there was no 
stove.  And before I moved in, a year before that, it 
caught fire.  And from that fire, it wasn't properly 
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cleaned.  And from not properly being cleaned, that 
made me drop to the floor two times and go to the 
hospital.  

And as Ms. Gorham knows, I'm an 
asthmatic for life.  When I lived on Belmont Avenue, 
there was a similar situation, but it was corrected.  
This one at Belmont -- I'm sorry, at Godwin Avenue, 
the sewer backed up in the kitchen while I was in it.  
From the fire, they hit the door and they never fixed 
the lock.  So I wanted to fix that lock, because they 
kept telling me, the owners would not provide the 
money.  

So once I called HUD to get everything 
in place, then I came to Ms. Gorham and Gwen and 
asked could I be put in another unit.  But the doctor 
said he did not agree with that putting me in another 
unit, he wanted me to leave.  

All right.  I came to Irma and Gwen 
Morrison and got an application, because Ms. Irma 
Gorham told me -- I asked her could I move to another 
unit.  And you said to me no, just get a notice in 
30 days and move out.  

So I did that.  Now I got that notice 
to move and I'm still suck on Godwin Street, living 
between my daughter and the man next door.  
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I have a hoarder next door to me, and 
his house is full of smoke from that fire.  Also 
smells of urine.  

So I need for the Housing to tell me in 
writing why they gave me permission to go somewhere 
and then reneged on it. 

Now I'm paying rent to live somewhere 
and living with somebody else.  

I requested a hearing.  I also would 
like to have that hearing with HUD, because I can't 
have it with you and Gwen, because nothing would 
change.  

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  So everyone that 
requests a hearing, we have an independent attorney 
sitting in.  I never sit in in the hearing.  Gwen 
only provides the information, like from your file or 
whatever.  So I doubt it if HUD would honor a hearing 
at this level with you.  You have a relationship with 
Kim, who's our housing -- 

MS. TOBIAS:  We don't have a 
relationship, he just works there. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  When I say 
"relationship," that you could call him, he takes 
your call, he responds and he passes on the 
information to us. 
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But 30-days you moving and I take 
ownership of telling you you can move, the part that 
I didn't say, because you and I have been going back 
and forth about Belmont Avenue and the issues that 
you had at Belmont.  And when you moved into Godwin 
Street, 52 Godwin, the Colt Arms, we were very clear 
about what was going to be required, right?  We were 
very clear, right, about moving there?  

MS. TOBIAS:  No, no. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  I mean, you knew 

that they took Section 8 and there had to be an 
inspection. 

MS. TOBIAS:  Yes, that I knew. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  So the day that I 

had any conversation with you was that you were here 
and you were seeing Gwen, and I was on my way to a 
meeting.  Gwen was in the lobby and she came out, she 
said Michelle Tobias is in, she's, you know, 
requesting to move.  And by the time I had the 
conversation with Gwen, you came out the door and I 
said to you that you could move, but the part that I 
didn't say, because I know once you came in and you 
would have a discussion about moving, it would be 
told to you that you could move, and I believe this 
is what I was trying to explain to you, that you 
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could move but you would not be able to carry the 
voucher with you because you had not stayed in that 
unit for a year and that that unit did pass the 
inspection.  Because when HUD called you, I was in 
Dale's office when HUD called us, we were together 
and we had Gwen and Wanda go over and inspect the 
apartment.  

So in terms of smoke and the apartment 
not being in a passable condition, that wasn't so.  
There was an issue with your door at that time, and 
we called the owners right then and there, and they 
said that by midnight that they would have replaced 
the door. 

MS. TOBIAS:  You finished?  
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Yes. 
MS. TOBIAS:  Okay.  
July 31st, when I entered that unit, 

that door should have been fixed under the inspector, 
because he was supposed to make sure -- 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  And I think it was 
mentioned -- 

MS. TOBIAS:  No, no. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  I think it was 

mentioned that there was some issue with the door.  
I'm almost certain that there was some mention that 
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there was some issue with the door, and they were 
going to replace the door the next day.

MS. TOBIAS:  Well, none of that 
happened, Ms. Gorham.  The door wasn't replaced. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Well, we know the 
door wasn't replaced until we got on the phone with 
the owner to say the door had to be replaced within 
the next -- actually we said could you replace the 
door by midnight tonight, and they called all around 
to every distributor or supplier in the area and they 
didn't have the door locally. 

MS. TOBIAS:  Well, the door is still -- 
the door the still broke. 

MS. MORRISON-LONG:  They got the door 
fixed for Ms. Tobias in less than 24 hours, the door 
was fixed. 

MS. TOBIAS:  No, the lock was fixed, 
the door wasn't. 

MS. MORRISON-LONG:  The lock and the 
door is what we're referring to.  They changed the 
whole cylinder, so it could close properly like it 
should have. 

MS. TOBIAS:  The whole door was busted 
along with the lock.  That was not repaired. 

MS. MORRISON-LONG:  There was no busted 
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door there. 
MS. TOBIAS:  I live there.  Send 

everybody back.  The door is still broken, the lock 
they replaced, the refrigerator they put in, 
radiators they took out the other day and fixed them. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  When we saw photos 
of your apartment, everything was like basically 
brand new.  

Now, when you moved in, the 
refrigerator may not have been in place the day you 
moved in, but you got a brand new refrigerator, new 
cabinets. 

MS. TOBIAS:  No, I didn't, I got it at 
another apartment. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Gwen, please stand 
up.

MS. TOBIAS:  You know what, can we have 
another meeting on this, and it is going to go back 
and forth with the both of us, and I live there. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Because basically 
the issue is:  Can you move, right?  

MS. TOBIAS:  Yes. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Basically is issue 

is:  Can you move?  
The condition of the unit is such that 
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it meets the standards for housing and quality 
standards, it meets that, it passes that.  

The issue of you moving is that you 
need to stay in that unit, it's an affordable unit, 
it passes the HQS, and it's our policy that folks 
need to stay in the unit. 

MS. TOBIAS:  Yeah, but you told me, 
being the Executive Director, you can move, you 
filled out the paper. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  You could move.  I 
did not fill out, Miss Tobias, I didn't fill out any 
papers regarding your move.  I have not filled out 
any papers, I only had a conversation with you on the 
street, and you can move but you're not taking the 
voucher with you, and we've had this situation, 
Commissioners, from Belmont to the end.  Yes, we 
have. 

MS. TOBIAS:  Colt Arms is the same 
condition.  This is why we can't resolve this, 
because it's personal between me, her, and myself. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  No, nothing is 
personal. 

MS. MORRISON-LONG:  It's not personal. 
MS. TOBIAS:  Yes, it is. 
MS. MORRISON-LONG:  That's your 
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opinion. 
MS. TOBIAS:  You said I can move, you 

signed the papers so I could move, and I'm still 
sitting there, so let's have a meeting. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  This is what I've 
done.  I talked to Health and Human Services to have 
some folks come in and do the air quality in the 
apartment.  Because your doctor, not being in the 
apartment, because everyone, just about, I would say, 
a large majority of people in Paterson have asthma, 
and they do things to prevent flare-ups.  They live 
in environments that don't.  That's a senior 
building.  I would think that a number of folks that 
live in that building also suffer from asthma.  So I 
did speak to the Director of Health and Human 
Services to have an air quality report done.  

So we've been away for a couple of 
days, we're back, we'll work it out, and generally 
call you or your Case Manager will call you and let 
you know the dates that they could come out and do 
the apartment.  This is not about me and you and we 
not liking you.  We've covered you for years with 
Section 8.  We covered you many years with Section 8. 

MS. TOBIAS:  Through hell. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Not through hell.  I 
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mean, some of this is implied, but not through hell, 
by having you remain and retain your Section 8 
assistance.  When we do the health report, then we'll 
come back and, you know, you could meet with us, you 
could come back before the Board, but that's where we 
are now. 

MS. TOBIAS:  I'm in a unit where it's 
full of bedbugs.  You can't come outside for the 
pigeons -- sorry, the geese feces all over the front 
of the building.  You're saying this is a senior 
citizen building and it's in good shape.  I don't 
think so.  So let's take this to a meeting. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  You have a meeting 
right here, you come before the Board. 

MS. TOBIAS:  No, a hearing, sorry. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  You request a 

hearing. 
MS. TOBIAS:  I have something signed by 

you that I can move. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  I haven't signed 

anything. 
MS. TOBIAS:  That paper was given, was 

given through HUD. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  It's not signed by 

me. 
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MS. TOBIAS:  You know for years, you 
worked here, where I could have moved within a year 
and a month.  

You have a nice day, because I'm not 
agreeing with this. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  You too, Miss 
Tobias. 

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  So, she's going 
to write a letter requesting a personal hearing. 

MS. TOBIAS:  I already sent the letter 
two weeks ago. 

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Got you.  Thank 
you. 

MS. TOBIAS:  Thank you. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Anybody else 

from the public?  
(No response.)
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Motion to close 

the public portion?  
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Motion. 
VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  Second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call.
(At this point in the proceeding roll 

call is taken and the motion is passed by a vote of 
four in favor, with Commissioners Bonds, Diaz, and 
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Ramirez absent.) 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  All right.  

Closing remarks, Executive Director. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  I'm sorry, I did 

take a couple of -- 
MS. TOBIAS:  You have a good night too. 
MS. MORRISON-LONG:  All right.  Take 

care now. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  So are we doing 

reports, you want closing remarks?  
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Closing remarks. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Closing remarks, 

okay.  
We're coming to the end of the year.  

We have two new Commissioners.  We will be getting a 
Commissioner on the resident side very soon, and we 
will be moving forward with almost a full Board. 

We are still awaiting the Governor's 
office for their appointee, and I've had some 
conversations with them within the last couple of 
weeks, so that's like on hold right now, because of 
the Governor's -- 

COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Schedule?  
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Yes, his schedule. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  His out-of-state 
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schedule?  
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Yes. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Out-of-state 

schedule. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  So when folks see 

"out-of-state schedule" -- 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Rendina said it, 

that's right. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  -- the Commissioner 

framed that.  
So that will be in place.  
We're looking at changing a number of 

ways and how we do business, both on the resident 
side and on the staffing side.  We're working through 
putting together a plan.  We'll bring that forward 
soon. 

Again, in regards to the Commissioners, 
we're thinking, and I just spoke with the attorney 
earlier today of putting together maybe in the 
November meeting, if not the November meeting, 
definitely the December meeting, that we would have 
some training about locally and in the context of the 
city and the Housing Authority, what's the role and 
responsibility of the Commissioners. 

We've had longtime Commissioners on the 
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Board that can also lend some insight to that, but I 
just think that it would be a good talking piece, 
because you may have questions about certain things, 
we may need to clear up questions and just sort of 
unify sort of front.  So we'll probably plan for that 
for the December meeting.  Okay?  

MS. HEW:  Yes. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Are we planning 

local business become bonded to get ready to bid on 
some of these contracts?  

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Okay.  So we had the 
meeting doing business with the PHA during the 
summer.  We got a lot of folks coming in the room, 
but, again, you know, there were various areas that 
needed improvement.  So we're circling back to the 
whole bonding, registration piece, because now folks 
individually are coming to us.  So instead of like 
just again you're getting people in the room that if 
we know you come to us and you want to do business 
with us and these pieces are absent, we're just going 
to take the bull by the horn and just put you with 
who you should be with just from the door. 

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Wow.  Okay. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Yes, because the 

bonding person who came to the talk has called many 
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times to say, oh, I want to come in and have a 
conversation, but I want to have at least two other 
folks that we can say, you know, go and talk to this 
person, go and talk to this person, and, you know, 
whatever connection they make would be the 
connection.  That's like a big piece for us, so we're 
looking to do that.  So if you know folks that do 
bonding, you should let me know, because we would 
want to, you know, just have that list so that they 
could go on their own and speak to folks.

RESOLUTIONS OF UNANIMOUS CONSENT:
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  That's powerful.  

That's great.  
Okay.  Can I get a motion for Consent 

Agenda?  
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  A motion. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Is there a 

second?  
COMMISSIONER NATION:  Second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Mr. Nation 

seconded, roll call.
MS. WARREN:  Commissioner Maven?  
VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  Yes, I have to 

abstain on No. 15-10. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Oh, gees. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

21

VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  On Planning & 
Grants approve after-school program for Riverside 
Terrace Development, Sojourner Douglass Homes. 

EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  Well, I don't know.  
Because of New Destiny?  

VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  Yes. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Is that your 

church?  
VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  No. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  You're on the Board?  
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Let him abstain. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  And then we'll 

just approve for next month. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  I think, would it be 

okay for, I think I could make the business decision 
that they could start November 1st and then we could 
retroactively approve it.  Yes, okay. 

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call. 
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  So, Vanessa, they 

can start. 
MS. SIFFORD:  Okay.  
EXE. DIR. GORHAM:  It's a nonprofit. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call.
MS. WARREN:  Commissioner Nation?
COMMISSIONER NATION:  Yes.
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MS. WARREN:  Commissioner Rendina?
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Yes.
MS. WARREN:  Chairperson McDuffie?
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Yes.
Can I get a motion to receive the 

Consent Agenda?  
VICE-CHAIRPERSON MAVEN:  Move it. 
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call.
(At this point in the proceeding roll 

call is taken and the Resolutions of Unanimous 
Consent are passed by a vote of four in favor, with 
Commissioners Bonds, Diaz, and Ramirez absent.) 

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Motion to close?  
COMMISSIONER RENDINA:  Motion.
COMMISSIONER NATION:  Second. 
CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Roll call.
(At this point in the proceeding roll 

call is taken and the motion is passed by a vote of 
four in favor, with Commissioners Bonds, Diaz, and 
Ramirez absent.) 

CHAIRPERSON McDUFFIE:  Thank you.
(Whereupon, the Regular Meeting is 

adjourned at 6:41 p.m.) 
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